
Bulletin #380   Fresno Branch No. 159    Vol. XXXII No 5 

The Chanticleer  

LUNCH: Date   May 9, 2024 

 Place :  Pardini’s 

 2257 W. Shaw Ave.           Social Hour 11:00 AM  
           Luncheon: 12 Noon  

           $25 per person  

   New 159 website - www.branch159.sirinc2.org  

   Program : James Obler, Fresno Coin club       
                                Activities Calendar for  MAY 

Date           Event          Contact 
  MAY 6-13-20-27         Whitmer’s Warriors Golf       Brian Nicholson
 MAY 2-8-16-23-30       SIR Golf         Brian Nicholson
 MAY 15        Dine Out Night       Gary Smith  
 MAY 7-14-21-28   SIRS Bowling    Duke Marshall        
 MAY 9    SIRs Luncheon    Pete Openshaw 
 MAY 1-8-15-22-29   9 Hole Golf         Charlie Barrett    
 MAY 15    Cigars     Bob Moore 

Sons In Retirement, Inc  

Branch 159 Financial  

Month: Apr-24 

Beginning Balance (Checking + Cash) $10,238.59  

Expenses $2,436.75  

 $7,801.84  

Revenues $2,145.04  

Month Ending Balance (Checking + Cash) $9,946.88  

  $-    

TOTAL $9,946.88  

checking $9496.88 + Petty Cash $450 = $9946.88  

Net Gain / Loss ($291.71) 

Submitted by Garry C. Elliott - Treasurer  





SIR Minutes of Branch 159 Executive Committee 
April 11, 2023 

  The meeting opened at 10:15 am at Pardini’s Restaurant. BEC officers present were Big Sir 
Steve Chase, Little Sir Mike Parker, Treasurer Garry Elliott, Assistant Treasurer Keith Lovgren 
and Assistant Secretary Brett Bayley. Directors present were Jerry Brady (2024), Robert Ying 
(2025), Russ Conrad (2025), Pete Openshaw (2026), and Butch Evans (2026). Brett Bayley 
proclaimed we had a quorum (10 of 12), and Big Sir Steve Chase opened the meeting. 
  Next, a review of the March 2024 meeting minutes was conducted. Brett Bayley moved that 
the minutes be approved, and Jerry Brady seconded the motion. The minutes were approved 
unanimously. 
  Based upon inquiries during the calls to members Pete Openshaw reported 91 members stated 
that they were planning to attend our luncheon today. Bruce Corwin told Pardini’s to plan on 
serving 81lunches. 
  Little Sir Mike Parker then announced that Nick Davis, family farmer from Madera, would be 
presenting information about owl boxes and the use of barn owls in gopher/rodent control in 
agriculture. 
  Next, the Monthly Cash Report (Form 28) was reviewed. Garry Elliott reported a small net 
loss of $130.10 in our Custodial Accounts due to luncheon cost overage. The total balance 
shown on the March Cash Report was $10,238.59. Brett Bayley moved that the report be   ap-
proved, and Keith Lovgren seconded the motion. The report was approved unanimously. 
  In regard to membership information, we have reached the end of the membership renewal 
period and all active member annual assessments are paid. We have 171 members. In addition, 
we also learned that today will be the 348th meeting of our branch. The new membership 
chairman was introduced to enthusiastic applause. Russ Conrad has assumed those 
responsibilities. Butch Evans and Rich Colby have examined our present procedures and their 
recommendations for updates of software and hardware have been implemented. Big Sir Steve 
Chase volunteered a computer to facilitate these improvements. The goal was and remains to 
make the Membership Chairman’s job simpler and to have the membership committee work    
up-to-date. Jerry Brady moved that the membership reports be approved, and Robert Ying    
seconded the motion. There was unanimous approval. 
Gary Morgan, our Webmaster, demonstrated the new membership application format that will 
allow potential members to complete an application on line after finding our branch website. 
With a click on a button at the bottom of our Sir159 website homepage a prospective new 
member will be able to complete our membership form and have it forwarded directly to the 
Membership Chairman. Gary had those of us with smartphones look at the site and review the 
application. After discussing which activities and volunteer opportunities should be included the 
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  Gary Morgan, our Webmaster, demonstrated the new membership application format that will 
allow potential members to complete an application on line after finding our branch website. 
With a click on a button at the bottom of our Sir159 website homepage a prospective new 
member will be able to complete our membership form and have it forwarded directly to the 
Membership Chairman. Gary had those of us with smartphones look at the site and review 
the application. After discussing which activities and volunteer opportunities should be included 
the use of this application was enthusiastically endorsed. 
  Microphone time at today’s luncheon will involve Brian Nicholson, Duke Marshall, Butch  
Evans and Pete Openshaw. 
  There being no other new business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:47 am. 
 
Secretaries Robert Scott and Brett Bayley 
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Thoughtful quotes about old age! 

  "It's paradoxical that the idea of living a long life appeals to everyone, but the idea of getting old 
doesn't appeal to anyone." 
- Andy Rooney - 
 

"The older I get, the better I used to be." 
- Professional Golfer Lee Trevino " 
  

"Nice to be here?  At my age it's nice to be anywhere" 
- George Burns - 
  

  "The older I get, the more I remember things that never happened." 
- Mark Twain - 
   

 "First you forget names, then you forget faces, then you forget to pull 
your zipper up, then forget to pull your zipper down." 
- Leo Rosenberg - 
  

 "Old age is like a plane flying through a storm.  
Once you are aboard, there is nothing you can do about it." 

• Golda Meir - 

 "Old people shouldn't eat health foods. 
They need all the preservatives they can get." 
- Robert Orben - 
   

"You spend 90 percent of your adult life hoping for a long rest,  
and the last 10 percent trying to convince the Lord that you're 

actually not that tired." 

• - Robert Brault - 



SIR Members 
 
Just a reminder that we need an accurate lunch count so if you have not 
talked to your caller, you need to contact them or send a message to Pete 
Openshaw or Bruce Corwin regarding your lunch attendance. Thanks for    
helping us out. 
Also beginning in January our lunch cost goes up to $25 per member. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Bruce Corwin 
7334 W. Portals Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93723 

  Thoughtful quotes about old age! 

 "At my age, flowers scare me." 
- George Burns - 
  

 "The years between 50 and 70 are the hardest.  You are always being  
asked to do things and yet you are not decrepit enough to turn them down." 
- T.S.Elliot - 
  

"The important thing to remember is that I'm probably going to forget." 
- Unknown - 
  

"At age 20, we worry about what others think of us.  At age 40, we don't care what they  
think of us.  At age 60, we discover that they haven't been thinking of us at all." 
- Ann Landers - 
  

"We don't grow older.  We grow riper." 
-Pablo Picasso - 
  

 "I was thinking about how people seem to read the Bible a lot more as they get  
older, and then it dawned on me -- they're cramming for their final exam." 
- Comedian George Carlin -  
  

  "Everything slows down with age, except the time it takes cake  
and ice cream to reach your hips." 
- John Wagner - 
  

"Grandchildren don't make a woman feel old; it's the knowledge  
that she's married to a grandfather that does." 

• J.Norman Collie - 

 "When your friends begin to flatter you on how young you look, 
it's a sure sign you're getting old." 
-Mark Twain - 

•  



May GOLF SCHEDULE 

05/02/24  Thurs.     Riverside GC 275-5900       8:00 AM SG    $44.00  Individual 

05/08/24  Wed.  Airways GC 291-6254                  8:00 AM SG    $32.00   2ManBB 

05/16/24   Thurs.    Dragonfly GC 432-3020               8:00 AM SG    $59.00   Scramble 

   Sir 159 Team Championship 

05/23/24   Thurs.  Sherwood Forest GC 787-2611      8:00 AM SG    $55.00   4M2BB 

05/30/24   Thurs. Pheasant Run GC 665-3411    8:00 AM SG     $53.00  Chairman
  

WHITMER’S WARRIORS  
Whitmer’s Warriors is a group of people that play golf on Monday. Although it 
is officially a SIR event, it is open to anyone that wants to join us. On any 
given Monday we will have twenty or so players, and there is always room for 
more. I send out an email telling everyone where we will play and what our 
tee time is. If you would like to be added to my email list just email me and 
it will be done.  
Brian Nicholson 

9 HOLE GOLF  

“Hey! Charlie Barrett here to remind you about how very pleasant (and inex-
pensive) it is to stroll (or ride) around nine holes of golf at Airways on a fall 
morning. It is positively  charming, satisfying, and wholesomely relaxing (unless 
you chunk every swing like I do). “Join us! The boys moved it up to 9:30 
each Wednesday morning of the year, to give us a bit more time in the club-
house. Affordable golf with invaluable wholesomeness, a doable pace, and  
priceless camaraderie. “I will see you there!”  



Branch 159 Officers, Directors  

2024 BRANCH OFFICERS 

 BIG SIR: Steve Chaser    559-252-6250 

LITTLE SIR: Mike Parker        951-665-2951 

 SECRETARY: Robert Scott   559-696-2158 

 ASST.SECRETARY: Brett Bayley 619-507-0357 

 TREASURER: Garry Elliott      559-349-5783 

ASST.TREASURER: Keith Lovgren 559-930-0662 

 2023 BRANCH DIRECTORS 

 Russ Conrad [2025]   559-917-1199  

 Robert Ying (2025)   559-289-4548 

 Butch Evans (2026)   559-271-2024  

 Mark Isonio [2024]   559-916-1540 

 Jerry Brady [2024]   559-325-3049 

 Pete Openshaw [2026]  559-674-7211 

2024 BRANCH SUPPORT PERSONEL  

ATTENDANCE : Robert Ying 559-289-
4548 CHAPLIN: Charles Barrett 559-439-
8338  

HISTORIAN: Gary Becker 559-251-7408  

LIBRARIAN: Paul Gabrielson 559-269-2030  

MEMBERSHIP: Russ Conrad 559-917-1199 

MEMBER RELATIONS: Bob Moore 559-
322-6909  

NEWSLETTER: Fred Martinez 365-4123 
ROOSTER: Gary Morgan 559-277-1249  

SUNSHINE: Charles Barrett 559-439-8388  

TELEPHONE CALLERS: Pete Openshaw 
559-674-7211  

WEB MASTER: Gary Morgan 559-277-
1249  

 
"You know you are getting old when everything either dries up or leaks." 
- Joel Plaskett -  
  

"Looking fifty is great -- if you're sixty." 
-Joan Rivers - 
 

"Time is a great healer, so put on a smile and keep moving forward." 
- Anonymous - 

  

"Nice to be here?  At my age it's nice to be anywhere" 
- George Burns - 
  

"The older I get, the more I remember things that never happened." 
- Mark Twain - 
  

"First you forget names, then you forget faces, then you forget to pull 
your zipper up, then forget to pull your zipper down." 
- Leo Rosenberg - 
  
  







NEWS from Your Golfing Community 

   On Thursday, April 4th, with temperature topping out at 54 degrees and rain threatening 
in the early afternoon we were at Riverside GC with 43 golfers for 4Man2BB tournament. 
It was also the quarter finals of the 32-man Ron Rich match play tournament. The team of 
Brett Bayley, Bob Davis, Bob Hudson, and John Briceno won by 3 strokes with a net 
120. The closest to the pin on Hole #5 was Russ Anderson at 13 feet 11 inches and on #11 
Joe Kosinski was closest at 6 feet 10 inches. The low gross for the day of 78 was shot by 
Russ Anderson. 

  The quarter finals of the 32-man Ron Rich Match Play Tournament had Loren Lebaron 
winning 3 & 1, Brett Bayley winning 3 & 2, John Briceno winning 3 & 2 and Jim    
Branton winning 2up. 

  On Wednesday, April 10th, we moved south to Valley Oaks GC with 37 golfers for an  
Individual Flighted tournament. The temperature was beginning to remind us of Summer 
maxing out at 83 degrees. In Flight A Gary Morgan won by 4 strokes with a net 67. In 
Flight B Mike Parker won by 2 strokes with a net 73. In Flight C Alan Barton won by 2 
strokes with a net 73. In Flight D Bruce Peters won by 1 stroke with a net 70. The closest 
to the pin on Lake #7 was Fred Martinez at 7 feet 1 inch and on Valley #5 Larry          
Henricksen was closest at 1 foot 3 inches. The low gross for the day of 75 was shot by 
Javier Rodriguez. 

  On Thursday, April 18th, we were at Belmont CC with 49 golfers for a Four Man  
Scramble. Shorts came out as the temperature maxed out at 85 degrees. The team of Russ 
Anderson, Richard Glover, Martin Beza, and Jerry Brady won by 3 strokes with a net 
50. They also had the low gross of 61. The closest to the pin on hole # 2 was Javier       
Rodriguez at 6 feet 5 inches and on hole #13 Jon Eriksen was closest at 9 feet even. 

  On Thursday, April 25th, we were at Ridge Creek GC with 44 golfers for a 2ManBB 
tournament. The team of Larry Henricksen and Bill Demarinis won in a tie breaker with 
a net 65. The closest to the pin on Hole #3 was John Volkman at 17 feet 1 inch and on 
#16 Gary Lemaster was closest at 6 feet 6 inches. The low gross for the day of 78 was 
shot by both Jon Eriksen and Eddie Espinoza. 

The Semi Finals of the 32-man Ron Rich Match Play Tournament 
was played at Ridge Creek. Loren Lebaron won 6 & 5 and Jim  

Branton won 3 & 1. They will be meeting on May 2nd at Riverside 
GC in the finals. GOOD LUCK TO BOTH OF YOU. Keep it in the 
fairway as the course is setup for the city tournament with the ruff 

being quite thick. 

 
BRIAN NICHOLSON 



Day trip golf outing for Sir Area 19 golfers. 
 
Gentlemen, 
  May is here. The outing I had planned for Monday May,13 to  
Greenhor Creek Resort and Golf Club is CANCELED. 
  I have found a Golf Moose coupon at Gilroy Golf Club at 2 for 
$54 and Monday the 20th would give us time to set it up. If  
interested email me @ dukmarshal@aol.com or call the number below 
ASAP. The 13th is when I would need to make tee times. 
Call Duke Marshall at (559) 304-4439 
Chairman Sir Area 19 
 
        

 "Old age is like a plane flying through a storm.  
Once you are aboard, there is nothing you can do about it." 
- Golda Meir - 
   

"Old people shouldn't eat health foods. 
They need all the preservatives they can get." 
- Robert Orben - 
   

"You spend 90 percent of your adult life hoping for a long rest,  
and the last 10 percent trying to convince the Lord that you're 

actually not that tired." 
- Robert Brault - 
  

 "At my age, flowers scare me." 
- George Burns - 
   

"The years between 50 and 70 are the hardest.  You are always being  
asked to do things and yet you are not decrepit enough to turn them down." 
- T.S.Elliot - 



BOWLING NEWS 

   We are currently bowling on Tuesday starting at 1:00 PM. We would love to see more 
SIRs out on the lanes with us having some fun. When the summer heat is upon us we are 
indoors where it is cool.  
   Plan to arrive by 12:45 for warm up time and to get set up. When bowling we roll 
scratch games and a series, 3 games total. There is also a handicapping category 
for each of us. We use the difference between one’s average and 240. We 
use 240 because that is what the Sir State Bowling organization is using. 
Nothing like a little friendly competition between friends.  
   We pay at the Veteran’s rate from $5.33 per game. I will collect $17 for the 3 games and 
at the last session of the month the bowlers with the High Scratch & High 
Handicap Series, and High Scratch & High Handicap Game will split the 
monthly pot 4 ways.  
   We are rolling now. It certainly would be nice to see more bowlers on the lanes with us. 
Anyone can check up on us by visiting the bowling page of Sir 159’s website. Follow the 
Bowler Icon. You will find up to date statistics that are posted, as well as the next bowling 
date & time. 
   Below is a short table of who had the best scores in April. Once again I invite all SIR 
members and guests to come join us – Tuesday, afternoons, @1 PM at Bowlero Lanes 
(formerly Sierra Lanes) at the corner of Blackstone &amp; Sierra. 
   For more info contact Duke Marshall @ 559-304-4439 or just show up and we will get 
you started. Hope to see you there 
 
Duke Marshall 

The important thing to remember is that I'm probably going to forget." 
- Unknown - 
   

"At age 20, we worry about what others think of us.  At age 40, we don't care what they  
think of us.  At age 60, we discover that they haven't been thinking of us at all." 
- Ann Landers - 
  

"We don't grow older.  We grow riper." 
-Pablo Picasso - 
  

 "I was thinking about how people seem to read the Bible a lot more as they get  
older, and then it dawned on me -- they're cramming for their final exam." 
- Comedian George Carlin -  
   

"Everything slows down with age, except the time it takes cake  
and ice cream to reach your hips." 
- John Wagner - 
  

  "Grandchildren don't make a woman feel old; it's the knowledge  
that she's married to a grandfather that does." 
- J.Norman Collie - 
  
  



BOWLING RESULTS FOR APRIL 
DATE   NAME     SCORE 

04/02/24   High Scratch Series   Jim Link 612/233 

   High Scratch Game   Ed Beier 223 

   High Handicap Series   Duke Marshall 699 

   High Handicap Game   Jim Link 285 

04/09/24   High Scratch Series   Ed Beier 483/180 

   High Scratch Game   Duke Marshall 175 

   High Handicap Series   Duke Marshall 645/248 

   High Handicap Game   Ed Beier 212 

04/16/24   High Scratch Series   Ed Beier 563 

   High Scratch Game   Jim Link 206 

   High Handicap Series   Duke Marshall 691 

   High Handicap Game   Alan Barton 241 

 
The Sign Said....(what!) 

SIGN IN A SHOE REPAIR STORE IN VANCOUVER THAT READ: 
"We will heel you 
We will save your sole 
We will even dye for you." 

 
At an Optometrist's Office: 
"If you don't see what you're looking for, you've 
come to the right place.”  

On a Plumber's truck: 

"We repair what your husband fixed.” 

On another Plumber's truck: 
"Don't sleep with a drip. Call your plumber.” 



More Golf News from SIR area 19, 

The Fresno Challenge 2024 

Gentlemen, 

   The State golf Committee, through our own Butch Evans is attempting to sponsor a state 
wide golf event here in our neck of the woods. Butch has put together a package that would 
tie together with our scheduled May event at Dragonfly. He has called it the Fresno       
Challenge, where on Thursday the 16th at Dragonfly the play would be 4-man 2BB and day 
two a scramble at Eagle Springs GC. To play the state event you would need to play both 
days. All the information is available on the state golf web page. https://
www.golf.sirinc2.org/ and scroll down to May. 

   Thank you for interest in this SIR State Sponsored  tournament in Fresno, CA. This 2 day 
tournament is open to all SIR members, their family, and their friends. Entry Deadline is 
Monday April 29th or when Tournament is full – Only 60 player slots. Meet & Greet at 
the Blue Oak Grille Tuesday 5/14 from 5-7pm - Optional Tables in Back, for those who are 
checking in, or simply want to socialize.  

   Eagle Springs Golf & CC on Wednesday May 15th - Tee Times starting at 9am A very  
scenic and challenging Sierra foothills course. Be sure to check out the hole #4 view, from 
the Black Tees !!  

   Dragonfly Golf Club on Thursday May 16th - Shotgun start at 8am. Flatter, challenging 
course, where notables Arnold Palmer, Anika Sorenstam, Lee Trevino, John Daly and oth-
ers, have competed in the Save Mart Pro-Am. CLICK HERE TO SEE AREA MAP and 
course locations.  

   Eagle Springs is owned by Table Mountain Resort & Casino and is just across the road. 
We recommend that you book your Stay(5/14) and Play(5/15)  package as soon as possible 
to secure a room at Table Mountain Resort & Casino. Call 559-822-7777 and ask for the 
Stay and Play package as part of the SIR State Group. Room with king bed is $129 per 
night, Stay and Play total is $189 (includes voucher for golf). Room with 2 queen beds is 
$149 per night or $$229 with S&P golf package (taxes not included).    Additional player(s) 
in same room is $60 per player to get additional golf vouchers.  Additional nights can be 
booked for those who would like to explore the National Parks:  Yosemite, Sequoia, Kings 
Canyon & Inyo National Forest. Check to be sure they are open. When you check in at     
Table Mountain Resort on Tuesday 5/14, be sure to pay for and collect your golf voucher for 
Eagle Springs to get the refund when you check-in at the course.  Additional player(s) in 
same room is $60 per player to get additional golf vouchers. Distance from Table Mountain 
Resort to Dragonfly is 18 miles, and is on the way home for most players, unless they stay 
more days.  

Continue on Page 14 



The Fresno Challenge 2024 

   Teams Format: 4man2bb on Wednesday and Scramble on Thursday Each A, B, C, D   
randomly generated team will play together both days.- Men and Women Active and      
current GHIN handicaps will be used, and Callaway Handicap will be used for players 
with no established handicap (use 1234567 for GHIN# to register). A & B play White tees 
- C & D play Gold Tees - Ladies play Red tees (or equivalents)  

   Prizes: Closest to hole on all par 3 holes(8) - one win per player limit!  Winning Team 
awards for each day, presented after each round; or mailed if not present. Winning Team 
awards for both days combined (total of team scores) 

    $5 Skins - If you enter, paid by Individual scores Day 1 $5 Skins - If you enter, paid by 
Individual scores Day 2 $5 50/50 raffle – If you enter pays 3 places Day 2 after round  
complete.  

   $190 Entry fee includes Greens Fees, Carts, SIR State Embroidered Golf Towel, State 
Fee, and Prize Fund for both days (Range Balls not included). Register here: https://
www.signupforms.com/registrations/36775 Make checks payable to SIR STATE 
GOLF 

    Mail a copy of your registration confirmation and entry check to: Ben Gikis 12415 
Hilltop Dr. Los Altos, CA 94024 408-802-9074  If you would like to volunteer to help with 
this tournament, need an entry form sent to you, or have questions before completing     
registration,.. contact Tournament Chairman - Butch Evans 408-981-3210 or email      
sirdivision5@gmail.com 

DukMarshal@aol.com or call 559-304-4439. 
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On an Electrician's truck: "Let us remove your shorts.” 
At a Car Dealership: "The best way to get back on your feet – miss a car payment.” 
Outside a Muffler Shop: "No appointment necessary. We hear you coming.” 
In a Veterinarian's waiting room: "Be back in 5 minutes. Sit... Stay..." 
At the Electric Company: 
"We would be delighted if you send in your payment on time. 
However, if you don't, YOU will be de-lighted." 
 
In the front yard of a Funeral Home:"Drive carefully. We'll wait.” 
 
In a Chicago Radiator Shop: "Best place in town to take a leak.” 

 
Sign on the back of a Septic Tank Truck: 
"Caution - this truck is full of Political Promises." 





I would like to thank everyone who went on the Catalina/
Ensenada golf trip. We all had a good time. 
Not everyone pictured.  Hector and Karyn Levya 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Afternoon Sir Golfers & Guests, 
 

This note is to provide you with information about the 2024 Reno 

"High Desert Classic" golf event sponsored by SIR State Golf. The links below will provide 
you with the event flyer containing detailed information and the registration form to be used 
to signup for the 3rd State golfing event of the year which will be held in June. Just click on 
the information links at the bottom of this note. 
 

Additional information on all other SIR golfing events can be found on the SIR State Golf 
website at www.sirgolf.org. 
 

Hope to see you in Reno. 
 

Ben Gikis, 2024 SIR State Golf Committee Chair 

408 802-9074, gikisben@yahoo.com 
 

2024 Reno Golfing Event Flyer 

 

2024 Reno Golfing Event Registration Form 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgu6hpa6ab.cc.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001ik6qhLyvtyVs3zhmVe0lVfHDm8i6DR23zKBCq4tCxxoInWpqFHwMvprRcFsrHJGi6wG6go998LHEtatv6MiPr6bNhVIxa8WfNa4MQxUR4gtK8xtNpvEYjLgVwb_g3tHeLPLx8d2Q9DHA9yzHbAc8p0pcWo8
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgu6hpa6ab.cc.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001ik6qhLyvtyVs3zhmVe0lVfHDm8i6DR23zKBCq4tCxxoInWpqFHwMvprRcFsrHJGiMow7-MYzH_BEoWwZ26_25wma9syelddyt6EBoLZH1j-6CtBI9cIR82ZPflaO57fr4_vQXa_vBNXBlO-vu3dZGJNQ2ZN





